
 
 

Hilltop News 
DIMBOOLA MEMORIAL SECONDARY COLLEGE  

ñDEEDS NOT WORDSò 
Phone:  53891460    www.dmsc.vic.edu.au   dimboola.memorial.sc@edumail.vic.gov.au      Fax: 53891981 

 Anne Gawith ï Principal. 

President ï Lisa Polycarpou, Vice President ï Teresa Smith  

Treasurer - Sally Klinge, Parent Reps ï Teresa Smith, Neil Zippel, Kellie Laverty  

Community Rep - Tony Schneider, Kaylee Withers (student), RSL Rep - Rhonda Huf  

DET Repôs ï Kerrie Clarke, Charlotte Pyers, Student Repôs ï Jessica Revell, Amy Zippel  

 May 22nd 2018 

 

ñDMSC is a Child Safe schoolò 

_____________________________________________________________________________________

Respect          Honesty         Excellen ce         Care          Freedom  

 

May 28 Year 9/10 ODE Camp 
Jun 1 Western Conference Cross Country – Warrnambool 

Jun 7  Little Desert Year 8 AFL9s/Netball – Horsham 
Jun 11 Queen’s Birthday Holiday – No School 
Jun 12-15   Exams Year 9-12 
Jun 22 Little Desert Yr 7 AFL9s/Netball – Horsham 
Jun 26 Careers Expo 
Jun 29 Last day Term 2, 2.30pm Exit 
 
TERM 3 
Jul 16 Term 3 starts 
Jul 26 Year 10s Road Smart 
Jul 30-Aug 3 Year 9 Rubicon 
Jul 31 GWR Senior Hockey – Dimboola 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Education Week   20-26 May 
This week is Education Week! You may wonder why 
we aren’t racing around with bells and whistles, why 
we aren’t having a party – well – it is our view that 
EVERY week is education week! Schools can only be 
successful and graduate well-rounded citizen if they 
relentlessly pursue quality education every single 
day. Our teachers are constantly engaged in 
reflective learning activities, assessing the way they 
teach and measuring student outcomes. This does 
not happen for one week a year, but every week, 
where we come together as a staff and participate in 
our Professional Learning Community meetings on 
Tuesday afternoons. Each week we have a specific 
focus and we share best practice with each other, 
with the purpose of improving student outcomes in 
every class.  
However…the focus for Education Week this year is 
“Celebrating the Arts” and it is timely for us to 
acknowledge the wonderful things that happen in 
the arts in our school. For those who regularly visit, 
you will have seen the changing “gallery” in our front 
office. Teacher, Ms Lou Simpson, regularly 
showcases some masterpieces from her classes and 
she has also turned the small corridor outside Room 
2 into a gallery space. We are looking to purchase 
some portable display boards so we can display 
more student work in various locations around the 
school.  We have some very talented artistic 
students at DMSC and it is important that we value 
and acknowledge their works.  
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Art work displayed at the front office 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mayci Porter’s cool picture from outside Rm 2. 
 
Also within the Arts domain are the subjects of 
drama and music. Two of our newest teachers lead 
the way in these areas. Students are thoroughly 
enjoying their drama classes with Ms Bella Turnbull 
and we are thrilled to be able to offer instrumental 
music lessons with Ms Kirra Lawson.  

Both of these teachers bring loads of enthusiasm to 
their classes and the students are beneficiaries of 
their passion. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Miss Turnball’s Year 7 Drama class 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Respectful Relationships Case Study 
 
 
Miss Webster-Lawson with DJ Clyde and Niah 
Boundy. 
 
Respectful Relationships Forum 
Today, we have been participating in a series of 
meetings and forums, looking at and evaluating the 
impact of our Respectful Relationships program. As a 
school, we pride ourselves on being inclusive of all 
people and we also actively promote respect and 
understanding. What is important to note is that the 
teaching about respectful relationships does not 
stop with the end of a program, it is an ongoing 
conversation that we as a school will continue to 
have with our students and one that we encourage 
all members of the broader school community to 
have too. Thank you to Sue Kuhnell and Sally Klinge 
who have been driving this program in our school 
and thank you also to the students, staff and parents 
who agreed to participate in the forums.  



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Students in the forum 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Menzies Foundation 40th Anniversary Dinner 
Last Friday, I attended the Menzies Foundation 40th 
Anniversary dinner at the Melbourne Museum. It 
was wonderful to be invited to celebrate the 
tremendous commitment the foundation has made 
to supporting young people to pursue their passions, 
including many from DMSC. The Chair of the 
Foundation Board, Mr Peter Jopling AM, began his 
address by asking guests to imagine the sun swept 
wheat fields of the Jeparit area, showing that the 
connection between the Wimmera and Sir Robert 
Menzies remains strong. In a souvenir booklet, 
compiled for the event, many stories were shared 
about the individuals who have been recipients of 
scholarships from the Foundation. Two of our 
former students, Lauren Feery and Belinda Smith, 
were featured in the booklet, while all the names of 
the DMSC students who have received the Menzies 
Centenary Prize were listed inside the front cover. 

 I was able to bring some copies of this document 
back to school.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Peter and Anne Gawith at the Melbourne Museum.  
 
Exam Week ς Years 9-12 
A reminder that our exam week will commence on 
Tuesday June 12 for all students in Years 9 to 12. 
Depending on the year level, students will have 
between two and three days of exams. All Year 12 
VCE students will sit the GAT on Wednesday June 13.      
Teachers will be working with all classes on revision 
techniques, please encourage your son and daughter 
to thoroughly revise for their exams.  
 
Anne Gawith 
Principal 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

GWMWater Year 9 and 10 Student Conference 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 9 students were given the opportunity to take part in the ó2018 GWMWater Student Conferenceô. 

Students were asked to prepare a 10 minute presentation on óLiving Waterô and were encouraged to 

emphasise local water needs and cultural use.  

Kaitlyn Beeton, Olivia Bradshaw -Clarke, Grace Crawley and Indiya Nichols   

took up the challenge and worked diligently to create a polished, final product. Unfortunately, the 

conference itself was cancelled however, conference organisers (Gillian Vanderwaal and Stuart Kuhnell) 

were still very interested in the studentsô work. Gillian and Stuart came to DMSC on Friday 18th May to 

hear the students present their work. The girls did a superb job with their speech and after much positive 

feedback were presented with a $350 cheque for the school. All that now remains, is a decision on how 

best to spend the funds! 

Congratulations girls.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

VCAL Car Wash ς by Lucas Harberger 

Over the last couple of weeks the VCAL students (Lucas, Connor, Jack, Chris and Daniel) have been planning a car 

wash for teachers to raise money for the Cambodia trip and for the Allambi residents. This project has helped us 

work on our employability skills including team work, communication, self-management, planning and organising 

and leadership.  

First we worked as a group to plan what we needed for the car wash. Then we did up a poster and signup sheet 

and went around and got teachers to sign up to get their car washed. We even had Kaye and Donna get us to 

wash the school busses and school car. On Tuesday and Friday last week, we took over the health and fitness 

centre car park to wash the teachers’ cars and the school car and busses. The hose up there didn’t like it and 

attacked Chris and Lucas, soaking them in water.  

After washing all of the cars we had to complete the project by making invoices and receipts so the teachers could 

pay us. We washed 2 busses and 14 cars, raising $116 from the car wash.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This is the group who washed the cars.     Here are the boys washing the bus. 

Í........................................................................................................................................................ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

Exams for 2018 

All students in Years 9-12 will undertake exams. There are two exam periods for the year – at the end of each 
semester. (Year 12 final exams are externally supervised and assessed.) 
 
Strict exam conditions will be enforced and all exam scores will be recorded on the students’ reports. No student 
will be permitted to leave any exam early and all students will be provided with a copy of DMSC’s Exam Policy. 
 
Please check the exam timetable and ensure there are no clashes.  If you have any questions, please see Mr 
Werner as soon as possible.  The GAT will be held in the Health and Fitness Centre.  All other exams will be 
located in the HEX. 
 
Please note Year 9 and 10 will start exams on Wednesday 13 June.  Regular classes will run on Tuesday for these 
year levels. 
 

¶ Semester One Exam Period     Years 9-12 
Tuesday June 12 > Friday June 15 (NB – GAT is on Wednesday June 13) 

 
Length of Exams 
 
Year 9 
 
English  1.5 hours + 15 minutes reading time 
All other CORE subjects and electives – 50 minutes + 10 minutes reading time 
 
Year 10 
 
English  2.0 hours + 15 minutes reading time 
All other CORE subjects 1.5 hours + 10 minutes reading time 
Electives 50 minutes + 10 minutes reading time 
 
Year 11 
 
VCE English  3.0 hours + 15 minutes reading time 
VCAL English 1.5 hours + 15 minutes reading time 
All other subjects 1.5 hours + 10 minutes reading time 
 
Year 12 
 
VCE English 3.0 hours + 15 minutes reading time 
VCAL English 2.0 hours + 15 minutes reading time 
All other subjects 1.5 hours + 10 minutes reading time 
 
VCAL 
 
Literacy 2.0 hours +15 minutes reading time 
Numeracy 1.5 hours + 10 minutes reading time 
All other subjects 1.5 hours + 10 minutes reading time 



 
 

 

DIMBOOLA MEMORIAL SECONDARY COLLEGE HOMEWORK SHEET 
 
 

Year Subject Homework Due Date 

7 English Spelling and reading challenge  
D & M Maths  Maths Mate   

 Science 7D:  
7M:  

 

 Humanities 7D: Continue work on their own “Liveable City”. 
7M: finishing foldable task - DUE 

 

 German   

 Woodwork   

 PE   

 Art                

 Technology          

 Drama   

 IT   

 Food   
8 D & M English Reading Challenge  

 Maths 8D- Weekly Squizya  Mathsmate 
8M – Maths Mate 

 

 Science 8M-   

 Humanities 8D- Finishing mapping task 
8M- Comparing Landforms task due 25th May 

 

D & M Heath/PE   

 German   

 Art   

 Food    

 VCD   

 Woodwork   

 Technology    

 STEM   

9 English Premier’s Reading Challenge  

 Maths MathsMate  

 Science   

 Humanities Colonisation task 24
th

 May 

 German   
 Health    

Year 9/10 
Electives 

 Outdoor Ed   

 Sport for Life   

 Product Design 
and Technology 

  

 Food Studies   

 Psychology   

 VCD   

 

 



 
 

 
DIMBOOLA MEMORIAL SECONDARY COLLEGE HOMEWORK SHEET 

 
 

 

Year Subject Homework Due Date 
10D & M English  Writing speech for Oral Presentation next week  

 Maths 10D- Any unfinished questions from class 
10M-  

 

 Science 10D- Spelling & homework sheet   
 Humanities 10D:   
 Pathways Continue to look for work experience  

 Health /PE   
11D English Writing practice essay  

 Math 
Methods 

  

 Maths  
General 

  

 Biology   

 History   

 Health & Human 
Development 

  

 Psychology   

 Product Design   

 PE   

 Outdoor Ed   

 Studio Art   

 Physics This week’s Edrolo videos; Chapter Summary, Glossary words  

11 VCAL WRS   

 NUM Complete booklets & Mathletics for outcomes  
 LIT Weekly homework sheet due Monday 28th May  

 PDS   

12 English Analysing Argument Essay 3  25
th

 May 

 Maths   

 Psychology   

 Health & Human 
Development 

  

 Vis Com   

  Product Design   

 PE Chapter 8 textbook Questions  

 History Research and Chapter 6 Summary  

 Biology This week’s Edrolo videos, Chapter summary, Glossary words  

12 VCAL WRS   

 NUM Update your Outcome sheets  

 LIT Weekly homework sheet due Monday 28th May  

 PDS   

 

 SMART SESSIONS 
Supportive Motivational After school Run by Teachers 

Meet in the Library at 3.30pm – 4.30pm 
Monday and Wednesday 



 
 

 

 


